
It is now time for me to blow as many trumpets as I can before the meeting is over.


Firstly, the committee would like to thanks Mrs Chesters for facilitating the access to the school and its resources, 
lending us her staff as well as letting us organise non uniform days and other fundraising events. 

We are also very sorry if you feel on the verge of having a heart attack every time we come up with a new idea. We 
can solemnly swear that we are trying our very best to not burn the school to the ground nor having any of us being 
amputated as a result of our actions on the school premises.


Mrs B, we were all impressed when you decided to join us in the mad house during the EGM last January and we all 
agree: what a baptism of fire it was! Thank you for being an incredible liaison officer between us and the teachers. It’s 
always very useful to have an insider! 

We are grateful for sparing your time while nurturing our year 6 pupils one more year. As a side note, Jenny’s phone 
would also like to apologies for the dodgy connections during the zoom meetings and is very much in-debt for you 
patience.


Linsey, what would we do without you? You have the energy of 10 men on steroids, you know everybody in the 
county and use their knowledge/goods to support our never ending quest of organising events on a tight budget, you 
restored (and fixed my mess) of the reception shed but more importantly, thank you for all the time you are dedicating 
to our cause and allow us to store things in your container. 

Lastly I personally would like to highlight in front of all, your incredible courage. Indeed you were very brave to drive 
your pick up out of a church of England primary school staff carpark with a dashboard full to the brim with bottles of 
wine!


Jenny, we are all secretly wondering if you are planning on having more babies so you can carry on being THE 
treasurer.

Between your 3 children, yoga classes and your love of Marie Kondo, you somehow find the time for epic playlists 
and endless redactions of risk assessments and check lists, all while keeping that massive grind on your face!	 

Thank you for being our EXCHEQUER extraordinaire, counting every pennies late on Saturday night and living the 
life!

Please, pass on our gratitude to your dad, Mark and the kids for helping us, sparing you and being a super duper 
Santa!

 


A big thank you to all our volunteers who come and help us whenever they can, never complaining, letting us boss 
them around when we feel the pressure kicking in and always brightening the day with their kindness and 
enthusiasm.


 And lastly, On behalf of the all committee, I would like to say a very Special thank you to Carla who is passing the 
baton. She has been involved in the PTA ever since she and her beautiful family joined the Wybunbury Delves 
community and brought in so many new ideas on raising money. She has been designing all the posters, keeping us 
on track during meetings and reminding us of our assigned tasks (including this very speech). She is a master of 
words, especially when it comes to writing the constitution! Incredibly, she always appear calm and composed, no 
matter what’s happening in front of her. One must wonder if her hair would even flicker if she was standing in the the 
middle of a tornado!

So, Carla, from the bottom of our hearts, thank you for everything.


As we are starting a new school year, it is now time to start planning on our next projects.

Amongst others, the school pledge to look after and care for our planet and our community.

Therefore, we wish to focus on supporting Mrs Ward on the project of a community garden, being able to produce 
enough for our pupils to enjoy at school as well as offering our harvest to the people in need with community pantry.

We would also like to set up a recycling point on the school ground which will generate money for the PTA.


To all, please know that every support/time/skills/ideas you can offer will be welcomed with opened arms and highly 
appreciated!


Thank you!


